
1990 NOVEMBER 13 

A regular meeting of the Municipal Council was held in the Council Chamber, 
Municipal Hall, 4949 Canada Way, Burnaby, B.C. on Tuesday 1990 November 13 at 
7:00 p.m. 

PRESENT: His Worship, Mayor W.J. Copeland 
Aldennan R.G. Begin 
Aldennan D.R. Corrigan 
Aldennan D.P. Drummond 
Alderman E. Nikolai 
Alderman F.G. Randall 
Alderman J.M. Sawicki 
Alderman J. Young 

ABSENT: Alderman L.A. Rankin 

STAFF: Mr. E.E. Olson, Municipal Manager 
Mr. R.H. Moncur, Director Administrative and Community Services 
Mr. W.C. Sinclair, Director Engineering 
Mr. D.G. Stenson, Deputy Director Planning and Building Inspection 
Mr. J. Plesha, Administrative Assistant to Manager 
Mrs. D.R. Comis, Deputy Municipal Clerk 
Ms. G. McCaskie, Committee Secretary 

His Worship, Mayor W.J. Copeland opened the meeting by introducing students 
from Burnaby North School attending the Council Meeting as part of their 
Social Studies 12 and Law 12 classes. 

P R E S E N T A T I O N 

1. Greeting from Sister City El Zapotal, 
El Salvador 
Presenter - Lisandro Perez 

Alderman Sawicki welcomed representatives from El Zapotal and introduced Mr. 
Lisandro Perez, Columbe Lariviere, interpreter and Fran Diamond of the 
SalvAide organization. 

Alderman Sawicki provided some background information on Mr. Perez who is 
Mayor of San Jose Los Flores, a neighbouring community to El Zapotal. 

Mr. Perez brought greetings from El Zapotal and provided information on 
current events in that community. Before coming to Canada Mr. Perez met with 
the community Council of El Zapotal and advised that although the community 
has suffered during the war the citizens remain hopeful for the future. 

Ardennan Sawicki expressed Council's condolences on the anniversary of the 
assassination of six Jesuit Priests and their two housekeepers in El Salvador. 

Mayor W.J. Copeland then presented Mr. Perez with the framed documents 
signifying the twinning relationship between El Zapotal and Burnaby. 

2. British Columbia Institute of Technology 
Re: Presentation of pilot of the BCIT/Burnaby 

joint project on "Approach to Environmental 
problems" using artificial intelligence 

Presenters - Jeff Skosnik and Drug Svetic 

Dr. Jeff Skosnik and Mr. Drug Svetic appeared before Council to present a 
demonstration of the artificial intelligence project for providing 
environmentally friendly alternatives for common household pesticides. 

Dr. Skosnik went through the computer system demonstrating its use 
through the resolution of a problem associated with diseased carrots. 

M I N U T E S 

1. The minutes of the regular Council Meeting and Caucus Meeting "In Camera" 
held on 1990 November 05 then came forward for adoption. 
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MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG: 

"THAT the minutes of the regular Council Meeting and Caucus Meeting 'In 
Camera' held on 1990 November 05 be now adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

D E L E G A T I O N S 

The following wrote requesting an audience with Council: 

1. Burnaby Select Taxi Ltd., 1990 November 
07, Re: Operation of Handi-Cab Taxi Service 
Speaker - Douglas B. Oldham 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG: 

"THAT the delegation be heard." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

1. Mr. Douglas Oldham, representing Burnaby Select Taxi appeared before 
Council to express concerns regarding the costs involved in providing 
Handi-Cab Taxi Services. 

Mr. Oldham's concerns revolve aroung a shortage of handi-cab licences and 
the waits encountered by customers requiring handicap accessible services. 

The speaker concluded by requesting Council, in implementing Phase II of 
the Licencing Program, consider increasing the number of Handi-Cab 
licences to be made available. 

C O R R E S P O N D E N C E A N D P E T I T I O N S 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL: 

"THAT all of the following listed items of correspondence be received and 
those items of the Municipal Manager's Report No. 69, 1990 November 13 which 
pertain thereto be brought forward for consideration at this time." 

1. Province of British Columbia, Ministry 
of Social Services and Housing, 
Minister, 1990 October 19, Re: Update 
on program to bring people with mental 
handicaps from institutions into the 
community 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

A letter dated 1990 October 19 was received from the Ministry of Social 
Services and Housing providing a status report on the planning that has 
been going on to bring people with mental handicaps from institutions 
into the community. The Ministry is establishing four-person supervised 
group homes with a smaller number of people being placed in more 
individualized settings. 

Arising from the discussion Council requested that staff provide an update at 
the next regular Council Meeting regarding the number of applications for 
these types of group homes received in Burnaby and whether or not municipal 
facilities and services are keeping up with the demand for programs for 
mentally handicapped persons. 
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2. Government of Canada, Minister of 
Finance, Minister, 1990 October 29, 
Re: GST and its application to 
municiealities 

1990 NOVEMBER 13 

A letter dated 1990 October 29 was received from the Minister of Finance 
responding to Council's concerns regarding the effect of the Goods and 
Services Tax on municipalities. 

Alderman Corrigan retired from the Council Chamber at 7:55 p.m. 

3. Federation of Canadian Municipalities, 
President, 1990 October 26, Re: 
Request submission of name of a 
potential resource person for FCM's 
Standing Committee on Environment 
Issues 

A letter dated 1990 October 26 was received from the Federation of 
Canadian Municipalities' Standing Committee on Environmental Issues 
requesting that all FCM members submit the name of a potential resource 
person for the FCM's Standing Committee. 

A staff notation appended to this item of correspondence advises that 
staff have contacted the FCM and were advised that this request involves 
establishing an environmental sharing network and will not involve a 
significant time commitment. Unless otherwise directed, Sarah Groves, 
Environmental Planner will be designated to serve as this municipality's 
resource person for the FCM's Standing Committee on Environmental Issues. 

4. B.C. Hydro, Vice President of Customer 
Service, 1990 October 25, Re: Under­
grounding Electricity Distribution 
Lines 

A letter dated 1990 October 25 was received from B.C. Hydro providing 
brochures containing information relating to the undergrounding of 
electrical distribution lines. 

5. Government of Canada, Minister for 
International Trade and Minister of 
Commerce, 1990 October 30, Re: 
Proposed Criminal Code Amendments 
contained in Bill C-80 - Access and 
OwnershiE of Firearms 

A letter dated 1990 October 30 was received from the Minister for 
International Trade responding to Council's support to the proposed 
Criminal Code amendments contained in Bill C-80. The purpose of Bill 
C-80 is to achieve a balance between assuring public safety and 
preserving the interests of those who own and use firearms responsibly 
and within the law. 

Council requested that staff provide detailed information on Bill C-80 in 
order to allow Council Members to analyse the impact of this legislation. 

6. Mr. Lorne Bradley, 1990 November 01, 
Re: R.C.M.P. resgonse time 

A letter dated 1990 November 01 was received from Mr. Lorne Bradley 
complaining of response time when contacting the R.C.M.P. Burnaby 
Detachment. 

His Worship Mayor W.J. Copeland advised that the Officer-In-Charge, 
Burnaby Detachment, R.C.M.P. is preparing a report in response to this 
item of correspondence to be submitted to Council at the regular meeting 
on 1990 November 19. 
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7. Province of British Columbia, Ministry 
of Environment, Minister, 1990 
October 31, Re: Update to Municipal 
Solid Waste Info kit 
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A letter dated 1990 October 31 was received from the Ministry of 
Environment providing additional information on the "Municipal Solid 
Waste Info Kit" provided in 1990 June. 

8. Burnaby Hospital, President, 1990 
October 23, Re: Proposed pedestrian 
crosswalk on Sanderson Avenue 

A letter dated 1990 October 23 was received from Burnaby Hospital 
advising of the difficulties of patients and staff when crossing 
Sanderson Avenue. The Hospital is requesting that a pedestrian crosswalk 
be installed at the bus stop on the south side of Sanderson Avenue close 
to where it becomes Kincaid Street. 

His Worship, Mayor W.J. Copeland advised that the Director Engineering is 
preparing a report in response to this item of correspondence to be 
submitted to Council at the regular meeting on 1990 November 19. 

Arising from the discussion Alderman Young was granted leave by Council to 
introduced the following motion: 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL: 

"THAT the staff report prepared in response to the correspondence from Burnaby 
Hospital be REFERRED to the Traffic Safety Committee before being submitted to 
Council . 11 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Alderman Corrigan returned to the Council Chamber at 8:05 p.m. and took his 
place at the Council table. 

Mr. Tony Bernardo, a student from Burnaby North School expressed appreciation 
to Council on behalf of the students attending for allowing them to observe 
the Council Meeting. 

Alderman Begin retired from the Council Chamber at 8:10 p.m. 

Alderman Nikolai retired from the Council Chamber at 8:10 p.m. 

9. Sportvette Motors Ltd., President, 
1990 November 01, Re: Application 
for an "Automobile Inspection Only" 
licence in C4 District 

A letter dated 1990 November 01 was received from Sportvette Motors Ltd. 
requesting Council give consideration to allowing an application for an 
"Automobile Inspection Only" licence. 

His Worship, Mayor W.J. Copeland advised that the Director Planning and 
Building Inspection is preparing a report in response to this item of 
correspondence to be submitted to Council at the regular meeting on 1990 
November 19. 

10. Province of British Columbia, Ministry 
of Environment, Minister, 1990 
October 31, Re: Awarding of financial 
assistance to Burnaby under the Multi­
Material Recycling Financial Assistance 
Program 

A letter dated 1990 October 31 was received from the Honourable John 
Reynolds, Minister of Environment advising that a grant in the amount of 
$450,500 has been awarded to the Municipality of Burnaby for the 
Multi-Material Recycling program. 
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R E P O R T S 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: 

11 THAT Council do now resolve itself into a Committee of the Whole. 11 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Alderman Begin returned to the Council Chamber at 8:13 p.m. and took his place 
at the Council table. 

1. Environment and Waste Management 
Committee 
Re: Household Battery Collection 

Project - Uedate 

The Environment and Waste Management Committee submitted a report 
providing an update on the household battery collection project. The 
report includes the locations of collection bins, amounts of batteries 
collected to date and the number of hours required for collection and 
sorting. 

The Environment and Waste Management Co11111ittee recommended: 

1. THAT Council receive the attached report for information purposes. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN SAWICKI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL: 

11 THAT the recommendation of the Environment and Waste Management Committee be 
adopted. 11 

Alderman Young retired from the Council Chamber at 8:14 p.m. 

Alderman Nikolai returned to the Council Chamber at 8:15 p.m. and took his 
place at the Council table. 

Alderman Drummond retired from the Council Chamber at 8:20 p.m. 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Alderman Young returned to the Council Chamber at 8:21 p.m. and took his place 
at the Council table. 

2. Community Issues and Social 
Planning Committee 
Re: Adaptable Housing 

The Community Issues and Social Planning Co11111ittee submitted a report 
providing an update on the progress made to promote adaptable housing in 
Burnaby. The report provides an update on the actions taken to promote 
adaptable housing and outlines existing actions being undertaken to 
further promote the provision of adaptable housing in Burnaby. 

The Community Issues and Social Planning Committee recommended: 

1. THAT Council receive this report for information purposes. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN: 

11 THAT the recommendation of the Community Issues and Social Planning Committee 
be adopted. 11 

Alderman Drummond returned to the Council Chamber at 8:24 p.m. and took his 
place at the Council table. 
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Alderman Corrigan retired from the Council Chamber at 8:26 p.m. 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

3. The Municipal Manager presented Report No. 69, 1990 November 13 on the 
matters listed following as Items 1 to 12 either providing the 
information shown or recommending the courses of action indicated for the 
reasons given: 

1. Financing of Local Improvement Lanes 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Finance 
requesting approval to finance the local improvement works on two 
lanes from internal reserves. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1) THAT a bylaw be brought down to appropriate $3,917.25 from the 
Local Improvement Reserve to finance the works shown in this 
report. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN YOONG: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

2. School Capacity 
Edmonds Station Area and Edmonds Town Centre 
South 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning 
and Building Inspection prepared in response to Council's request 
for information regarding the number of children projected for the 
Edmonds Station and Edmonds Town Centre South areas. Planning 
Department Staff advise that the Stride School is considered by 
School District Staff to be at an operational capacity and a 
potential need for an additional elementary school in the Edmonds 
Town Centre South area has been identified. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1) THAT Council receive this report for information purposes. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

Aldennan Corrigan returned to the Council Chamber at 8:30 p.m. and took his 
place at the Council table. 

3. Application to Demolish a Dwelling at 
6149 McKay Avenue, Metrotown - Area 14 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning 
and Building Inspection requesting approval to demolish a dwelling 
at 6149 Mckay Avenue in Metrotown. The building in question is in 
poor condition including rotting floors. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1) THAT staff be authorized to release a Demolition Permit for 
6149 McKay Avenue upon all requirements being met. 
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MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI; 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL; 

11 THAT the recommendation of the Municipal Manager be adopted. 11 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

4. Proposed Amendment to North Vancouver District 
and Seymour Official Community Plans 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning 
and Building Inspection prepared in response to correspondence 
received from the District of North Vancouver advising of proposed 
amendments to the Northlands/Mountain Forest area plan. 

Planning Department staff advised that the adoption of the proposed 
amendments to the bylaws amending the District and Seymour Official 
Community Plans would not conflict with any of the development 
policies as contained in the Official Community Plan for the 
Municipality of Burnaby. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1) THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to the Municipal 
Clerk, The Corporation of the District of North Vancouver, Box 
86218, North Vancouver, B.C. V7L 4Kl. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI; 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL: 
11 THAT the recommendation of the Municipal Manger be adopted. 11 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

5. Letter from Mrs. Isabel Szakal which appeared 
on Agenda for the November 05th meeting of 
Council (Item 09) 
Canada Way and Imperial Street Intersection 
Im£rovement 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning 
and Building Inspection prepared in response to concerns raised by 
Mrs. Isabel Szakal regarding the proposed intersection improvements 
at Canada Way and Imperial Street. 

The correspondent indicates that the property required for the 
project would render her lot as nonconforming and suggests that the 
Municipality acquire her entire property for the intersection 
improvements. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1) THAT Mrs. Isabel Szakal of 7690 Imperial Street, Burnaby, B.C. 
and W. Baker, District Highways Manager, Ministry of 
Transportation and Highways, Ste. 200, 1065 Columbia Street, 
New Westminster, B.C. V3N 6H7, receive a copy of this report. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND; 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 

11 THAT the recommendation of the Municipal Manager be adopted. 11 
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MOVED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL: 

"THAT the report of the Director Planning and Building Inspection regarding 
Canada Way and Imperial Street intersection improvements be REFERRED back to 
staff for a further report." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Council requested that staff take into consideration the concerns expressed by 
Mrs. Szakal with regard to her property, recheck property measurements 
contained in the report, provide information on the design of the intersection 
and explain how the proposed improvements coincide with the Conceptual 
Transportation Plan. 

6. Amendment to "Burnaby Parks Regulation 
Bylaw 1979" Bylaw No. 7331 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director 
Recreation and Cultural Services requesting Council authority to 
regulate the parking of motor vehicles within all Burnaby's parks 
and facilities. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1) THAT the Municipal Solicitor be authorized to prepare the 
amending bylaw to regulate the parking of motor vehicles 
within all Burnaby's parks and facilities. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

Alderman Corrigan retired from the Council Chamber at 8:45 p.m. 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

7. Donation Brochure 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director 
Recreation and Cultural Services advising Council of a donation 
program which would solicit public and business doners for benches, 
trees and related amenities for our parks system. The brochure 
identifies a list of various park items which could be purchased as 
donations or memorials. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1) THAT this report be received for information. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Municipal Manager be adopted.'' 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

8. Work Orders: 
No. 60-14-129 - Wheelchair Ramps 
No. 60-14-139 - Design Traffic Control Devices 
No. 60-32-088 - Storm lmErovements 

The Municipal Manger submitted a report from the Director 
Engineering requesting Council approval for work orders to provide 
wheelchair ramps at various locations and to cover the costs of 
design services and preorder of controller equipment for traffic 
control devices at various locations. 
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The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1) THAT work orders #60-14-129, #60-14-139 and #60-14-088, as 
more specifically referred to in this report, be approved. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Arising from the discussion Council requested that staff investigate the 
provision of wheelchair accessibility at the intersection of Royal Oak and 
Rumble Street. 

9. Testing of Airborne Toxins in the Vicinity 
of the G.V.R.D. Incinerator 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Acting Chief 
Public Health Inspector advising Council of the source of odour in 
the Big Bend Area, actions being taken to correct the situation and 
providing a discussion of the request for testing of airborne 
toxins in the vicinity of the G.V.R.D. incinerator. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1) THAT a copy of this report be sent to the complainants and the 
G.V.R.D. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

10. Environment and Transportation Awareness Week 
Follow-uE Actions 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning 
and Building Inspection requesting Council approval of various 
actions to be taken as follow up to the recent Environment and 
Transportation and Awareness Week. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1) THAT Council direct staff to: 

1. develop a plan, together with implications, to allocate a 
precentage of parking spaces in the Municipal Hall / Deer 
Lake Complex for the use by carpools 

2. investigate the feasibility of setting up an employee 
purchase program for interested employees to convert their 
vehicles to alternative fuels 

3. expand the "Buddy Board" carpooling system to a 11 
municipal employees in the Municipal Hall/Deer Lake Complex 

4. assess the feasibility of implementing a policy requiring 
all newly purchased or leased vehicles to be powered by 
alternative fuels 

5. develop a program for municipal participation in the 
Transit Options Program (TOPS), and identify options and 
financial implications for a full or partial subsidy of 
employee monthly transit passes and purchase of transit 
pool passes 
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6. undertake an assessment of possible improvements to 
existing facilities in the Municipal Hall/Deer Lake 
Complex to encourage cycling and that this assessment 
include covered and secure bicycle racks, shower 
facilities and lockers. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

11. B.C. I. T. Expert System - "Green" Alternatives 
to the Use of Pesticides in Residential Vegetable 
Gardens 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Acting Chief 
Public Health Inspector providing Council with a status report on 
the B.C.I.T. Expert Systems project dealing with "Green" 
alternatives to the use of pesticides in residential vegetable 
gardens. It is anticipated this program will be offered as a 
resource in Burnaby libraries. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1. THAT this report be received for information purposes. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

12. Application for Assistance to B.C. Hydro 
Beautification Fund for Underground Wiring 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning 
and Building Inspection advising of the results of Burnaby's 
application to B.C. Hydro for underground wiring assistance and 
requesting Council authority to participate on a cost sharing basis 
for a proposed project on Patterson Avenue. The proposed project 
will remove the overhead line on Patterson Avenue between Kingsway 
south to approximately Beresford Street. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1) THAT Council bring down a bylaw to appropriate $120,000 from 
the Capital Works Financing Fund on the understanding that 
B.C. Hydro will contribute a 1/3 share of the cost of removing 
the overhead lines along the east side of Patterson Avenue 
from Kingsway to approximately Beresford Street. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 

"THAT the Committee now rise and report." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Council reconvened. 
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MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL: 

"THAT the report of the Committee be now adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

B Y L A W S 

FIRST, SECOND AND THIRD READINGS 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Dog Tax and Pound and Animal Regulation Bylaw 1972, 
Amendment Bylaw 1990 

Burnaby Dog Tax and Pound and Animal Regulation Bylaw 1972, 
Amendment Bylaw No. 2, 1990 

Burnaby Development Cost Charges Bylaw 1979, 
Amendment Bylaw 1990 

Burnaby Automatic Vending Machine Bylaw 1946, 
Amendment Bylaw 1990 

Burnaby Cabaret Regulation Bylaw 1934, Amendment Bylaw 1990 

Burnaby Cab and Commercial Vehicles Bylaw 1951, 
Amendment Bylaw 1990 

Burnaby Club Regulation Bylaw 1950, Amendment Bylaw No. 2, 1990 

Burnaby Business Licence Bylaw, Amendment Bylaw 1990 

be now introduced and read three times. 11 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

CONSIDERATION AND THIRD READING 

#9471 7281 and 7351 North Road; Portions of 9286 and 9354 
Trans Canada Highway, 9388, 9412 and 9424 Trans Canada 
Highway 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 56, 1990 

be now read a third time. 11 

RECONSIDERATION AND FINAL ADOPTION 

#9286 
#9399 

Portion of 5665 Kingsway 
4680 Kingsway 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL: 

"THAT 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 70, 1989 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 32, 1990 
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Burnaby Lease Authorization Bylaw No. 5, 1990 

Burnaby Recreation Facility Fees Bylaw 1991 

Burnaby Road Closing bylaw No. 3, 1990 

#9484 

#9485 

#9486 

be now reconsidered and finally adopted, signed by the Mayor and Clerk and the 
Corporate Seal affixed thereto." 

Alderman Nikolai: 

CARRIED 
OPPOSED: ALDERMAN BEGIN TO 

BYLAW #9399 

N E W B U S I N E S S 

Alderman Nikolai requested that Council agendas be circulated to the North 
Burnaby students attending the Council meeting. 

Alderman Nikolai also requested staff investigate abandoned homes opposite the 
Burnaby Post Office to determine whether or not the mortgage holder could be 
convinced to demolish these buildings. 

The Deputy Director Planning and Building Inspection, Mr. D.G. Stenson, 
advised that demolishing of the buildings is a prerequisite to the rezoning 
application, but that under normal circumstances buildings are not to be 
demolished prior to third reading of the rezoning bylaw. However, in the 
event that buildings are vandalized and cause a safety concern the Fire 
Prevention Officer may order their demolition. Staff will request the Fire 
Department do an assessment of the properties in question to determine whether 
or not they are to be demolished. 

Alderman Young: 

Alderman Young expressed concern with regard to the no parking signs on the 
newly constructed Wilson Street. Alderman Young expressed a view that day 
parking should be provided on this street. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN: 

"THAT the no parking signs on Wilson Street be REFERRED to the Traffic and 
Transportation Committee for review." 

Alderman Randall: 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

E N Q U I R I E S 

Alderman Randall enquired about advertising in Burnaby Now and expressed 
concern that the information contained in the pre-election advertising 
incorrectly reflected Council's activities. 

Alderman Nikolai: 

Alderman Nikolai expressed his pleasure at being a member of Council during 
the past three years and wished all candidates well at the forthcoming 
Municipal Election. 

Alderman Drummond: 

Alderman Drummond expressed his appreciation and pleasure at being a part of 
Burnaby Council during the past three years and wished Aldermen Begin, Randall 
and Sawicki well in their future endeavors and wished luck to all of the 
candidates participating in the November 17 Municipal Election. 
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Alderman Sawicki: 

Alderman Sawicki expressed appreciation to her Council colleagues for their 
support during the past three years and to Burnaby citizens for allowing her 
to be a member of Council during the past three years. 

Alderman Young: 

Alderman Young noted that the previous three years on Council have been a 
rewarding experience and wished all candidates well in the forthcoming 
election. 

Alderman Begin: 

Alderman Begin expressed appreciation to the Mayor and other members of 
Council for their support during the past three years and wished all 
candidates well in the forthcoming elections. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN SAWICKI: 

''THAT this regular Council Meeting do now adjourn." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The regular Council Meeting adjourned at 9:35 p.m. 

Confirmed: Certified Correct: 

rdi~L.4' -{ -- A R/, 
~ 

DEPUTY MUNICIPAL CLERK 
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